9/10/2018                      

The Power From The Past September 10, 2018 board meeting was held at Peace In The Valley Lutheran Church, 551 S. J 6 Ranch Road in Benson.  The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by President Lyle Rasmussen, followed by the pledge of allegiance.   There were 6 board members, and 15 club members present.
The Secretary and Treasurer’s reports were both read and approved by the board.

Care Report:  Phyliss Stevens shared there was nothing new to report.
Old Business:  
Benson Pony Express Western Days vs Butterfield Days; which to we support?

Discussion centered on the number of events in September and October and how can we adequately support them.

Lance Amatuli called a Benson friend during the meeting for details on Butterfield Days.  The friend confirmed that Butterfield has been scaled back and there is no venue for the club.

Matt Stewart made a motion to support Pony Express and exclude Butterfield Days.  Motion was seconded and approved by the board with one abstention.

Jim White will follow up on Pony Express and report back to president Rasmussen on Sept 11.
Sahuarita Pecan Festival Planning:

The Pecan festival will be on November 10 and volunteers are needed.

Jerry Hayes reported that the plan is basically the same but with layout improvements with the location 50’ farther south.  Tractor display will be the same, and engine display will be located west of rope making and ice cream making.  Port-a-potties will be closer to our area this year along with power and water.  Transport vehicles will have easy access as well.
Jerry will also follow up with the pecan farm to see if they are okay with the club auctioning the International Cub Lowboy during the festival.  There was discussion about cost of banners advertising the auction; Possible cost is $60 to $70.  Motion was made and seconded to hold silent auction for tractor open to the public pending pecan farm approval, motion approved by the board.  It was moved and seconded that minimum bid for tractor should be $500.  Motion was approved by the board.
Old Tucson Updates:
Ruth Senkbeil provided a detailed report including a printout with a layout map of the grounds.  Rope and ice cream making will be okay, but health permit will be required for ice cream.  In addition,  ropes and ice cream can be donation only and the show will not charge a percentage.
There are only three dry camping spaces available, but an RV park is 1 mile away.

Set up for the 3 day event must be before 9AM, and take down must be after 5PM Fri, Sat, & Sun so as not to disturb the event activities.  Members can set up the Wednesday prior to the event but the grounds are closed Thursday.  Old Tucson will provide 24 hour security.  Club members must provide a rope barrier around their displays when away.
All advertising and signage will be provided by Old Tucson.

Final planning is still needed.

There was discussion about supporting the Pearce event as well since it is at the same time as Old Tucson.  Consensus of all present is that the club can support both events.  It was moved and seconded to do both shows; motion was approved by the board.  Larry Kastens will follow up with Pearce organizers to see if they are having the event this year and report back to the board.
NOTE:
Kent Hardy notified Larry via email on Sept 11 that due to lack of volunteers, the Pearce Holiday Festival has been cancelled.
New Business:
President Rasmussen to start gathering details for the December Christmas party and report back to the board.

Jim White stated that the lady in charge at the Benson Senior Center wants us back this year.  The Benson parade will follow.

Larry Kastens suggested we pay club member volunteers that transport large club items (pull sled, Western engine, etc)  $100 to cover transportation costs for club sanctioned events.  Follow-on discussion suggested to go by mileage instead of fixed figure.  It was decided to table the discussion for a future meeting.  This would include discussing which events we want to take club equipment to.

Re-cap of Events:

Jerry Hayes gave a report on the Pecan Farm Plow Day.  He also sent a thank you letter to the farm for allowing us to plow on their land.

Larry Kastens reported on Apple Annie’s Harvest Festival.  There were 12 tractors present and many participated in the pull.  There were also several engines, garden tractors, and the clubs Western Engine.  In addition, 47 ropes were made bringing in $54.
Future Events:
Sept  22   Benson Pony Express Western Days

Sept 27-30  New Mexico Vintage Iron Show, Las Cruces

Oct    20-21  Tombstone Helldorado Days

Oct    27   White Elephant parade in Green Valley

Nov 10  Sahuarita Pecan Festival

Nov 23-25  Old Tucson Heritage Days

Dec 1  Christmas Dinner and Benson Night Parade

Motion was made and seconded to adjourn; meeting adjourned at 7:15pm.
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